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20th May 2020 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
Proposed Reopening 

You will be aware that last week the Government announced a desire for children in Reception, Year 1 
and Year 6 to begin to return to school from the 1st June. To assist schools with this they have released 
a vast array of guidance documents over the last 7 days.  Senior leaders at Spalding Parish have spent 
a considerable amount of time unpicking and discussing the various aspects of the guidance including 
how it relates to SPCEDS, our families and our pupils. I therefore thought it would be useful for me to 
write to you to outline our thinking at this stage and to begin to illustrate what school may look like for 
those children in a position to return.  
 

It is important to point out that our schools have been open throughout the COVID-19 pandemic including 
throughout the Easter break. I am grateful to all of the staff for their hard work and commitment to 
enable our emergency childcare to take place. Our school will also be open throughout the upcoming term 
break . Our emergency childcare provision for Key Workers and Vulnerable children remains unchanged 
going forwards even as we begin to bring other groups of children back into school.  
 

It has been a challenge to understand how the guidance for schools varies so greatly to that given to the 
public. Outside of schools, we are all expected to social distance; to avoid groups; to only meet with one 
other person outside and not to mix between households. Yet in two weeks’ time, Government guidance 
recommends that we open our doors to a significant number of children (nearly 200 potentially). This 
will involve managing the large number of children and their parents safely on and off our school site; 
creating “bubbles” of small groups of children and staff that are not allowed to mix with anyone else; 
rearranging our classrooms; creating one way systems around our corridors and finding a way to 
provide lunches without any “bubble” groups crossing paths. We will also need to have cleared away all 
of our equipment, toys and resources, briefed our staff on new approaches to health and safety, risk 
assessed everything we intend to do and considered how we would manage the illness of staff and pupils 
if it should occur.  This is certainly a challenge given the current circumstances and the timescales. 
 

Children remain at the centre of all we do at Spalding Parish and we are desperate to have our 
children back in school. However, safety and safeguarding must continue to be our number one priority 
and I have said from the very beginning that I am not prepared to do anything that I think might risk 
the welfare of our children, their families and of our staff.  
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I feel it is pertinent to make a few things clear about what school will look like and feel like for those 
returning:  
 

 Children cannot effectively social distance. We will do our upmost to try to encourage this but with 
all children, regardless of age, it is virtually impossible! We cannot guarantee that your child will be 
able to socially distance at all times.  

 The physical limitations of our classrooms mean that we will not be able to operate groups of 15 as 
suggested by the Government. Our groups will need to be much smaller in order to provide the best 
chance of social distancing.  

 It is highly likely your child will not be with their usual class teacher or teaching assistant. Classes 
will be split (into “bubbles”) and therefore each small group will require two staff (minimum) who 
will stay with them the whole time. Staff will not be permitted to go into other rooms or work with 
other children that are not in their group. Pupils will not be able to mix with anyone outside of 
their small group even at playtimes and lunchtimes.  

 The classrooms will look very different. All surfaces will have to be cleared to facilitate continual 
cleaning during the day and children of all ages will have to sit at individual desks.  

 Lunches will have to be eaten in the classrooms at the desk your child has been allocated.  
 We will not be able to operate before or after school clubs or childcare within school as it would 

mean different groups of children having to mix.  
 The timings for the beginning and end of day will be staggered and this may mean that your 

child’s school day is shorter.   
 Phased reopening may need to be undertaken on a part time basis, with children potentially only 

offered a number of days each week. 
 Children may see staff wearing Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) if they have to deal with any 

illness or sickness.  
 The curriculum will be very different as group or paired activities can no longer take place, 

equipment cannot be shared and children will not be able to move freely around the classroom or 
school.  

 

This is by no means an exhaustive list but I think it is important that as parents you have the chance to 
speak with your child about how different school may look and feel if/when they return. I know it will 
break the heart of many of our staff not to be able to give your children a hug when they return or 
even talk with their class as a whole group. We all need to be prepared for this.  
 

Similarly in terms of our planned provision as part of our phased reopening, it is likely that the 
majority of the learning undertaken in school will also be reflected in the home learning packs that we 
are currently sending home.  It would certainly be our intention to continue to send these whilst it is 
feasible to do so. 
 

We encourage parents to reflect on what is right for their child and family and if you make the 
decision not to send your child back to school please be reassured that this does not impact on your school 
place nor will you be questioned over your child’s attendance. It is completely your decision. The 
Government have made it clear that usual attendance protocols will not be in effect over Term 6. 
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Further to this, please be cautious about comparing our approach to the return to school with that of 
other schools locally. Each school is unique with regard to the size of its rooms, the layout of the 
buildings, the availability of its staff and the challenges they face. I am sure some schools will feel 
confident in carrying out the Government guidance to its fullest whilst others will have to take a 
different approach that better suits their context.  
 

Thank you to all of you who have responded to our initial survey, this has certainly guided our thoughts 
and discussions at this point.  Over the course of the next few days we will be finalising our plans and 
Class Teachers will be in touch with you via email to confirm your intentions.  Please take the time to 
respond to this as only with an accurate picture can we respond accordingly for the benefit of the whole 
school community.  Following this and further planning you will then receive a letter at the end of the 
week/early next week, providing the further details of how the school will operate, the measures being 
put into place, which children will be returning and when, and what you will need to do when you bring 
your child to school.  
 

I feel it is also very important to be open and transparent. It is highly unlikely that all children from 
Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 will be asked back into school on the 1st June. We know this decision is 
about protecting lives and therefore we cannot get this wrong - a prudent approach would be to 
gradually build-up the number of parents and staff on the site over time. Please be patient with us as 
we implement this, we are desperately trying to avoid rushing into making decisions which we later 
regret.  
 

Our provision for Key Worker children will remain unchanged. As soon as other children begin to 
return, our Key Worker children will become their own group (“bubble”) and stay with the same staff 
members to avoid mixing. The Government defined list of Key Workers remains the same so we do not 
anticipate this group growing in number during the coming weeks. 
  

I would like to thank you and all of our school community for their support throughout this challenging 
time and I hope you can understand that our ambition is to bring our children back to school in a safe 
and well-planned manner. As always, we will keep all of our decisions under regular review and make 
sure you are informed every step of the way.  
 

Please keep checking our websites for updates and aforementioned letter with further detail which will 
be sent out in due course.   
 

I look forward to seeing you all as soon as it is safely possible.  
 

Kind Regards, 
 

Diane Mulley 
Head Teacher 

                   

 


